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MINUTES

FOX CHAPEL BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING HELD DECEMBER 16, 2019
PRESENT:
Walter A. Scott, III, Mayor; Andrew C. Bennett, President; Thomas A. Karet, Harrison S. Lauer (arrived at 6:30 PM), Frederick C. Leech, Ann R. Meyer, James M. Royston, Jay S. Troutman Councilmembers; A. Bruce Bowden, Solicitor; Gary J. Koehler, Borough Manager; Joy A. Hardt, Treasurer; Jeanine M. Mancuso, Asst. Treasurer; David M. Laux, Police Chief; Dana A. Abate, Borough Secretary.

ABSENT:
None.

Mr. Bennett called the meeting to order at 6:00 P.M.


Upon a motion made and seconded, the minutes of the Borough Council meeting held November 18, 2019 were approved as submitted.  
VISITORS


Resolution Nos. 635 & 636


Mr. Bennett announced that Borough Council would like to acknowledge the passing of two prominent residents of the Borough, Frances Hardie and Helen Mathieson, and wanted to pay homage to both.  Mayor Scott read aloud both resolutions recognizing their accomplishments and thanking them for their efforts and dedication to the Borough.


Hiller and Andy Hardie were in attendance and thanked Council for honoring their mother.  Hiller Hardie stated that his family will donate to the development of the Hardie property in honor of both parents, Jim and Frances. 


The Mayor noted that no members of the Mathieson family were available to attend the meeting.  

Following the presentation, it was moved by Mr. Troutman that Resolution Nos. 635 and 636 be adopted.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL


The following land disturbance applications were reviewed by the EAC at its November 9, 2019 meeting:

Tree Removal Request 
Michael Pohl
#19-92



116 Wilmar Drive
Appeal to the Denial of the Request to Remove 2 Trees over 6” DBH
Application No. 19-07: 
Dannic Properties LLC




335 Fox Chapel Road
Demolition of an Existing House and Construction of a New Single-Family Home


Accordingly, it was moved by Mr. Troutman that Tree Removal Request #19-92 and Land Disturbance Application 19-07 be approved subject to the conditions imposed by the EAC.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

Mr. Pohl was in the audience and stated that he looks forward to meeting with representatives of the EAC to review the tree removal policy.  He indicated that he has spent approximately $50,000 to remove two trees.  Mr. Pohl felt that the stringent requirements would deter younger families from moving into the Borough.

MAYOR’S REPORT


The Mayor indicated that he attended the recent Fire Department Christmas party and was reminded of how lucky the Borough is to have such a dedicated group of individuals who donate so much of their time to the Borough.  He noted that Chief Humes told him that he has a great group of volunteers and is very pleased with the department.  Mayor Scott wished to thank the volunteer fire department for their unselfish dedication to the Borough.  Council concurred.
FINANCIAL


2019 Budget Adjustments

Mrs. Hardt briefly reviewed the adjustments to the 2019 budget and recommended Council approval.  It was moved by Mr. Karet that the adjustments to the 2019 budget be approved.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

Approval of Bills
It was moved by Mr. Troutman that the payment of bills for November 2019 (General Fund Vouchers 25415-25510 - $556,363.91; Land Fund ARM Vouchers 1012-1020 - $55,525.45) be approved.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


2020 Budget


Mrs. Hardt presented the few changes made to the proposed 2020 budget after the November 18th Finance Committee meeting but prior to advertising.  The adjustments were all made to the projected 2019 year-end balances.  

It was moved by Mrs. Meyer that the 2020 Budget be approved as advertised with corrections.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


Real Estate Millage/Resolution No. 637

It was moved by Mr. Karet that Resolution No. 637 establishing the 2020 real estate millage rate at 2.95 mills be adopted.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.


Fixed Asset Policy

It was moved by Mr. Leech that the revised Fixed Asset Policy be approved per the recommendations of Maher Duessel by increasing the capitalization threshold from $500 to $5000.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.
(Mr. Lauer arrived at this time – 6:30 PM.)

NEW BUSINESS

Code of Conduct Policy
After limited discussion as to what should be included in a Code of Conduct Policy, Borough Council will continue to discuss at its January 6, 2020 meeting.
Resolution No. 638
It was moved by Mr. Leech that Resolution No. 638 authorizing destruction of certain Borough records per the Records Retention Schedule be adopted.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

MAYOR’S REPORT cont.

Mayor Scott gave an update on the donations for the Hardie park acquisition.  He noted that donations continue to come in with the money to be used towards the purchase and additional money received will go towards the development of the property.

Mayor Scott recommended that Council consider donating $5,000 to the Fox Chapel Area Land Trust for their assistance in collecting and processing donations for the Hardie property.  


Following discussion, it was moved by Mr. Troutman to donate $5,000 to the Fox Chapel Area Land Trust.  The motion was seconded and passed by unanimous vote.

At 6:50 PM, Council adjourned into Executive Session, to discuss a personnel matter and reconvened at 8:02 PM.

There being no other business to come before the Board, it was duly moved and seconded that the meeting be adjourned at 8:02 PM.   The motion carried unanimously.







DANA A. ABATE









Borough Secretary



